[image: image1]   
[image: image2.png]A
[




Meeting of the Council Monday 2nd September
MINUTES

1.
Attendance

Present:  Al Pattullo (Chair); Judith Thompson; Jim Stillie; George Irvine; Ian King; Sue Bremner;  David Deacon; Cllr Elaine Thornton-Nichol; Cllr Gordon Edgar; Cllr Caroline Penman; PC Conal McEwan; 10 members of the public;  2 representatives of local press
2. 
Apologies for absence - Kirsty Lovatt; Graham Easton; Tom Combe; Alisdaire Lockhart
3.
Declarations of interest 

There were no declarations of interest which would not be covered elsewhere

4.
Minutes of the previous meeting

Approved as a true record – proposed JT, seconded IK
5.
Matters arising
(item 1)
AP – The late Caroline Cruickshank’s family had suggested a memorial bench on the hill, SHMG have identified an existing bench to which a plaque can be added; CC will pay for this and family will give their donation to a local charity.  AP proposed a fitting acknowledgement to Caroline and Jack Cruickshank would be to rename the committee room the Cruickshank Room.  All agreed.  

(item 12)  


There were several responses to GEd’s call for identification of blocked drains; he will add them to his list
6.
Community Police Report

Presented by PC McEwan and also circulated electronically
JS raised the issue of inappropriate parking.  PC McE explained the limitations on policing this and stressed again (and asked the press representatives present to convey the message) that people have to park responsibly.
7.
Broadband Provision in TD7 5EY: Following an enquiry on the CC website residents on the Ettrick Road to Howden Farm who are receiving unacceptably low broadband speeds were invited to the meeting. Local firm Borderlink gave a presentation on their proposals to erect a transmission station on Peat Law which will require planning approval and consent from the Common Good Fund. We heard that they propose to erect a small relay mast on Peat Law to enable superfast broadband to the residents affected, it will be 3-4m in height and will not breach horizon. Some discussion ensued and we now await formal planning application.
8.
Local Improvements

IK – suggests we should create sub-groups, which would take responsibility for individual topics within our “wish list” – he will circulate the list before the next meeting and we can formalise the process then.
9.
Planning matters

IK – Snack Bar at Riverside – ok in principle, subject to certain considerations
· Faw Side wind farm – proposal to create an access route from A699 to A7 to transport material

· SBCC concerned about the new Planning Bill and how it will affect our role and that of SBC 

10.
Open Forum

No issues raised by members of the public
11.
SBC Councillors’ reports

AP asked G Ed to look into replacement of the shabby old traffic signs attached to the beautifully newly painted railings of the Victoria Halls.
CP – WF Lindsay memorial will take the form of a bird bath and inscribed plinth, which is being designed by Andrew Bunyan.  It will form the centre of the circular flowerbed in front of Victoria Halls.  The costs will be met by the groups who received bequests from Mr Lindsay’s will.

Big Weed Up proposed for Sunday 29th September.  DD suggested using pop-up shop on same day to provide information about CC activities and initiatives.

ET-N – Continuing to address the issue of the overgrowth on A7 footpath near High School

Reminder the Borders Memory Walk takes place at Harestanes on Saturday 7th September

GEd – Reminded CC that telephone kiosks in Selkirk are being reviewed.
There is still money available in Community Grant Fund for community works  

Crossing outside High School still not complete.  Programmes of work could have been delayed by industrial action.

Road signs lying around after completion of works around the town.  AP and DD will collect the ones they know of and put them in the Victoria Hall car park for SBC to take away.

12.
Treasurer’s report
JT – annual support grant in – CC account stands at £3,439.00 of which £1,000 ring-fenced for Response Team.  It seems the Walking Festival will not require any further grant from CC and there are no major expenses expected in the remainder of this financial year, so finances healthy.  After the presentation last month, the Community Shed has submitted an application for funding - £1241.00 to fit new windows.  JT proposed approving this, AP seconded, unanimously agreed.
13.
Walking Festival: All plans now in place for Walking Festival, most walks now booked up. Guided walks start on 7th September with 5 walks per day hosting up to 25 walkers on each walk. 
14.
Reports from sub-groups

Selkirk Hill Management Group: IK reported all good on the hill – prepared for the Walking Festival.
Confirmed plan to add a commemorative plaque for Caroline Cruickshank (see matters arising)

Brought copies of the new leaflet

CP – asked SHMG to look at the well which is flooding

Blooming Selkirk – JT – hanging baskets and planters continue to look good and should survive till after the Walking Festival.  There a few more volunteers watering, but would certainly like to see more next year.  JT and Stuart Davidson met to discuss additional brackets, especially in Market Place, and intend to apply to Common Good to help fund this.  However, no point in having more baskets if we don’t have the volunteers to water them.
JT met with Graham Coulson to discuss plans for Scouts being involved with planting and maintenance of the circular bed in front of Victoria Halls.  JT will also liaise with Andrew Bunyan about the WF Lindsay memorial which will be part of this feature.

JT meeting with Fiona Camerton (after the Walking Festival) to arrange help with take down of baskets and plans for future planting.

SB – Can CC help with the restoration of Priory walk footpath?  AP – there is funding for Community Paths which can be used for this.
Selkirk Response Team - GEa absent – will report at next meeting

15.
Chamber of Trade

CP – local shops have signed up to the water refill register allowing people to refill water bottles
Christmas lights –       Friday 6th Dec switch on – also holding a Children’s Market 




Friday 20th September – Bingo Night




Saturday 19th October – Coffee Morning
16.
Eildon Area Partnership

IK – no-one will be available to attend the next meeting.
SBCC network will be canvassing opinions about Scottish Borders Community Council Scheme Review Working Group
17.
AOCB 

DD -  re William Wallace “commemoration” -  we should look at doing something different, new and 21st century.  Perhaps approach High School and elicit suggestions form young people.
Meeting closed at 8.50pm
The date of next scheduled meeting: Monday 14th October 2019, at 7.00pm in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk
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